apr 5
another day has passed. time as we know it is passing
faster. in fact, it is passing away. all of us are
allotted a limited amount of it at best. we are even
told in scripture, "so teach us to number our days,
that we may gain a heart of wisdom." psa 90:12
do we only realize how precious each moment is when we
suddenly feel it closing in on us? i think that is too
often the case.
i have a friend in prison that i communicate with. she
is now into the Lord and progressing nicely. i
remember her telling me of her moment of recognition.
she was in her cell one day when there was a commotion
going on in the cell next to her. it turned out the
lady in the very next cell has suddenly died. i do not
know the cause or her age, but my friend said it shook
her to her core and made her realize how anything could
happen at any moment. she said it was cell #22 and to
this day, that number is etched in her mind.
she had run from truth and accountability for so long.
fear had driven her to do many things trying to avoid
the inevitable. that's true of so many of us. when we
let fear take control over faith, the results are
always disastrous. "God has not given us a spirit of
fear, but of power and of love and of a sound mind." 2
tim 1:7 fear is expecting the devil to move. faith is
expecting God to move.
fear of death and the unknown has taken control of many
these last few years in the pandemic. even many

christian have subjugated the power of God to the power
of the government. we let them forbid our assembling
together and even to sing. all this while allowing
liquor stores to remain open. they fed the fear and
folly while trying to separate us into vulnerable
groups.
some have even turned on fellow believers who have
differing views; even family. all this was foretold us
by our Lord. "you will be betrayed even by parents and
brothers, relatives and friends; and they will put some
of you to death." john 13:21 are we living in matthew
24?
"'when it is evening you say, it will be fair weather,
for the sky is red'; and in the morning, 'it will be
foul weather today, for the sky is red and
threatening.' hypocrites! you know how to discern the
face of the sky, but you cannot discern the signs of
the times." matt 16:2-3
one only needs to look around them. even the natural
man can discern them. evil has become good. lies have
become truth. men have become women. mankind is still
seeking to usurp and unseat God. "a wicked and
adulterous generation seeks after a sign, and no sign
shall be given to it except the sign of the prophet
Jonah." matt 16:4 the world has been given it's sign
and rejected it.
"'why do the nations rage, and the people plot a vain
thing? the kings of the earth set themselves, and the
rulers take counsel together, against the Lord and
against His Anointed, saying, let us break their bonds

in pieces and cast away their cords from us.' He who
sits in the heavens shall laugh; the Lord shall hold
them in derision. then He shall speak to them in His
wrath, and distress them in His deep displeasure." psa
2:1-5
it is time for us to remember cell #22 and number our
days. is it the cell next to you or are you the one in
it? let us loose our earthy bonds and become a
bondservant of the Lord Jesus Christ. "for do i now
persuade men, or God? or do i seek to please men? for
if i still pleased men, i would not be a bondservant of
Christ." gal 1:10
"I call heaven and earth as witnesses today against
you, that I have set before you life and death,
blessing and cursing; therefore choose life, that both
you and your descendants may live." deut 30:19
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